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Teacher 
Strikes 

There seems to be no move-
ment yet in 
resolving the teachers’ in-
dustrial dispute. We there-
fore assume  that  teachers 
will be striking on 2nd 
March, 15th and 16th March.  

We will do all we can to minimise disruption, especially 
for exam groups and will keep you updated with what is 
taking place on these days. On 1st February, pupils 
were eager to come in and I was impressed with their 
commitment to using the time sensibly to catch up or 
study. 
Parents who are key workers or whose children are 
vulnerable are offered a guaranteed place in school. If 
you haven’t booked this, please email me directly as 
the Google Form is now closed. 
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School Assemblies 
30th January - 24th February 

         

1  6th  Children's Mental Health Week   

1 20th 
LGBT+ History Month - Reflection, 

Courage, Diversity  
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                       Diary Dates 
23rd January - 10th February 

W/b 6th February 
National Apprenticeship Week—various 
events and activities 

6th February 
Governor Committee Meetings
(6.30pm—8.30pm) 

8th February A Christmas Carol Production - Year 11 

9th February PTA Event 6.00pm-8.00pm  

10th February 
Non-uniform Day—wear something 
blue. Payable via ParentPay in advance. 
All proceeds will go to Haven House. 

23rd February  Year 10 Parents' Evening 

Year 12 and 13 learning about 
Financial Literacy on Strike Day 

Please read the additional important 
information in my message on p.2 and p.3 
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Message from Headteacher 

Hard to believe, it is five days until half-term; this is al-

ways a short term, but this one has seemed particularly 

short! However, we have enabled a huge amount of 

character-developing opportunities for our pupils during 

this time; from trips to universities, museums and the 

theatre,  competitions, talks and performances in school, 

as well  as everything going on inside the classroom. A 

huge well done to the Key Stage 4 in the Great Big Dance 

Off Competition. Year 11 and 13 have successfully com-

pleted their first mocks and in March, there will be fur-

ther formal assessment for them as part of the final 

push, and teachers will use these papers to assess gaps 

in knowledge to support teaching in the final months 

and weeks. Whilst hugely important for pupils, these 

mocks are predominantly about helping teachers to plan 

the final curriculum and what needs to be done to en-

sure each pupil reaches their target grade. 

 

Year 11 and 13 
I have spoken to a  number of parents about being able 

to have access to their child’s last set of mock papers. As 

a post-Covid measure, schools are being asked to keep 

all mock scripts. I am however happy to consider allow-

ing parents to request a copy of any of the last papers 

and please email  h.anwar@wansteadhigh.co.uk by Fri-

day 10th February at 12pm with your child’s name in the 

title of the email  and which papers you would like in the 

main body. We will do our best to get these to you 

shortly after half-term, if not before. If this is managea-

ble, we will offer this in future or at least until the guid-

ance changes. 

Year 9—Options and Duke of 

Edinburgh’s Award 
Year 9 pupils will receive an Options Booklet in the next 

few days and we would urge you to read this with your 

child to continue to consider option choices, after your 

initial expressions of interest have now been made. We 

hope to hold an afternoon in school for parents and pu-

pils to meet subject teachers on 16th March (afternoon 

of the final strike day) between 1-3pm to ask any final 

questions. Further details will follow. We will then be 

able to give you the final blocks from which your child 

will make their choices. Don’t forget that in school, Ms 

Gullefer and Mr Langford will be ensuring pupils have 

chances to consider career choices and pathways to fur-

ther help them in choosing their options. 

As you know, we are doing all we can to increase capaci-

ty for the D of E Award to support all pupils. Watch this 

space for an update. 

 

Local Update 
Sadly, a group of youths in balaclavas were out again on 

Wanstead High Street on Friday evening. Locals and the 

school reported this to the police and we do not believe 

any of our children were victims. Pupils have all now re-

ceived their personal safety assemblies and hopefully 

this will help them to consider what they can do to fur-

ther keep safe. We will keep you updated about any de-

velopments.  

We need to also ensure that the behaviour of our pupils 

in the community is also exemplary and the new Behav-

iour Policy will give more detail about this and the stand-

ards we expect. Sanctions do still apply outside of school 

as per the DfE policy. In the meantime, pupils should not 

congregate in groups or block pavements, should not 

hang around outside others homes and behave in a calm 

and safe manner—this is in-Iine with our values, upholds 

the school’s reputation but is also for the personal  safe-

ty of everyone in the community.  Mrs Martin will be 

running a parent focus group for discussion around the 

new draft Behaviour Policy and do please email her  - 

h.martin@wansteadhigh.co.uk if you are interested in 

being part of this consultation. 

mailto:h.martin@wansteadhigh.co.uk
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Message from Headteacher 

Enrichment and Intervention  - 

see p.9 for updated Clubs list 
After parental feedback, we are trialling a new system 

of sending an in-touch message to parents if clubs or 

intervention are cancelled.  This has taken a while to 

get off the ground but hopefully and keep you better 

informed. Do please let me know if this is working and 

helpful! Please note the time change for Chess Club 

which is now after school on Wednesday and not at 

lunchtime. A letter is also coming out separately about 

Film Club.  

 

PTA - see p.5 
We look forward to meeting many of you on Thursday 

evening at the PTA re-launch. Thank you for your 

interest in supporting the school in this way; also a 

good way to make new friends. 

 

Governors 
It is National School Governors' Awareness Day on 28th 

February and I would like to take this opportunity to 

thank all the Governors new and old who do so much 

voluntarily to support the school. I am very excited 

about the new ways of working and, if you keep an eye 

on the socials, you will see bios about each of the Gov-

ernors so you have a chance to get to know them 

better. 

 

Non-Uniform Day  - see p.6 
Gulp! I have agreed to a non-uniform day on Friday 10th 

February.  Pupils should wear something blue and £1 

should be paid in advance via ParentPay to support 

Haven House. Pupils have been told behaviour needs to 

be exemplary and no drop in standards or this might be 

the last one for some time—this might keep me happy, 

but I do know these days are important to pupils and, 

of course, to the charities involved!!!! 

 

Building Work 
This rumbles (quite literally!) on and pupils are doing a 

great job with dealing with the noise, dirt and re-

strictions. It is essential that pupils follow the one-way 

system even though they don’t all like it!!  

We await the results of the condition survey for the 

rest of the site later in the term so we can start the pro-

cess of really considering our strategy to  improve the 

rest of the site, with the help of the LA. Priority areas 

are the toilets and the field as you know, although 

there are a number of areas that need improvement 

and we need to ensure we have a plan to do this over 

the next few years and be creative about how we find 

the money needed. 

 

Half-term 
We hope you have a very happy half-term and enjoy 

some family time. I know many of you are eager to get 

the term dates for 2023-24 and this will be with you in 

the next two weeks. This will be done much earlier in 

future and, as soon as the 2024-25 dates are released 

by the LA, we will adapt for Wanstead as quickly as we 

can. Please note that the Easter half-term next year is 

out of sync with other schools in local boroughs—for 

example this is 19th—23rd February 2024 in Redbridge, 

but 12th –16th February 2024 in Waltham Forest.  Whilst 

this may be a child-care nightmare for some (including 

me!) and the week before will be tricky to manage if 

you have children at school in, or work in, other 

boroughs, I am already trying to work out how I can 

have a holiday alone during the week of our half-

term!!!! 
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 Welcome  

A warm welcome to the following… 
Mr John Corcoran, our new CDT and Food technician who started on 31 January. John previously 
co-founded and managed Wire, a radical design studio based in Shoreditch that ran successfully for 
over 20 years and is passionate about Design Education having sat on the Design Skills Advisory 
Panel for the Design Council. He has judged design awards at the Royal College of Art and the Royal 
Society of Art and was the keynote speaker on 'Inclusive Design' at the Korean Design Centre, 
Seoul. John has lived locally for the past 10 years and is proud to have a daughter in Year 7 at the 
school. 
 

Mx Lily Hughes, our new Art and Photography technician who started on 31 January. Lily’s 
specialisms are primarily in prop making and scenic painting. They are looking forward to 
getting to know everyone and spending some time with those who love film, pop culture and fash-
ion. 

 

 

Miss Hasna Begom, one of our new Higher Level Teaching Assistants who started on Monday 6th 
February.  Hasna has an extensive background in supporting teaching and learning in schools and is 
passionate about maximising the learning outcomes for all students. She is looking forward to being 
a part of the Wanstead school team, helping all children with SEND and developing effective and 
successful working relationships with school staff, pupils and parents! 
 
 

 

Miss Anna Palumbo, as one of our Higher Level Teaching Assistants who stared on Monday 6th 
February. Anna is a Computer Science Specialist within the Inclusion Department and is experienced 
in supporting children and young people’s social and emotional wellbeing. She is a multilingual 
speaker, fluent in English and Italian as well as some Spanish.  

 

 

Mr Tayyab Hayat, as our SEND Teaching Assistant who will start permanently from February. 
Tayyab is a semi-professional footballer, having represented Pakistan at National Team level. He has 
worked with big brands hosting events for Nike, Lucozade, PlayStation and Adidas. Tayyab has 
worked at Wanstead since September 2022 and is excited to take on this permanent position. 

 

 

Miss Michelle Ayer, as our new Art and Photography Teacher who will join on Monday 20th 
February. Born in California but having grown up in London, Michelle is happy to be home and 
teaching. She studied Art and Photography at university before pursuing a MA in History of Art in 
Florence, Italy. Michelle is excited to join the staff at Wanstead High and share her enthusiasm and 
passion for art with the pupils. 

Staff Update 
Leavers: 

A fond farewell to Ms Herbert, our Art and Photography teacher who will be leaving us at half term after 8 years. 
Ms Herbert has made a huge difference to the Art department and will be sorely missed by pupils and staff alike. 
We wish her well on her next adventure in Australia! See details about Ms Ayer below, our new Art and 
Photography Teacher. 
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Monday 6th February - Year 10 and 12 pupils will be watching 
an online introductory presentation on apprenticeships in 
their Period 2 lesson (10.00 until 10.30am).  

Thursday 9th February - Year 12 pupils will be watching an 
online introductory presentation on higher and degree ap-

prenticeships in their Period 2 lesson (10.00 until 10.30am).  

Friday 10th February - Year 10 and 12 pupils will be watching 
an online talk delivered by some apprenticeship providers in 
their Period 1 lesson (9.00 until 10.00am).  

Personalised Hoodies for Year 11 
Please find the prices below to purchase your child’s hoodie and/or Yearbook. 

Hoodie - £25 
Hoodie including personalisation - £28 

Yearbook - £15 
This is now available to pay for via ParentPay. 

If your child wishes to make any changes to their order or wants to place an order, then please email me 
on n.ahmed@wansteadhigh.co.uk or ask them to come and see me in Room 8. 

By Ms N Ahmed 

National Apprenticeship Week 

PTA re-launch 
This is the sign up link in case you need it: https://forms.gle/JtfFDVSiQSf6MBG2A  

mailto:n.ahmed@wansteadhigh.co.uk
https://forms.gle/JtfFDVSiQSf6MBG2A


Page 6 

 

Our Haven House Enterprise team are excited to 
announce the start of a little under two months 
of fundraising.  This video provides further detail 
on this very worthy cause: https://youtu.be/
ruoQme1h324.  There will be two events next 
week:  

Valentine’s Day cards  
Pupils can purchase a Valentine’s Day card to be 
delivered with a heart lolly inside on Friday 10th 
February.  It is £1 to add a name and £2 to in-
clude a special message handwritten by one of 
the team messages can be recorded here:  
https://forms.gle/Ss83VoZ5xQEy486m6).  

Purchases and donations for both events should 
be made on ParentPay, where they are now 
available.  

Non uniform day – wear something blue 

for Haven House  

This will be a full non uniform day on Friday 10th 
February, with participants requited to donate 
£1. A letter with further details and expectations 
will be sent out next week.  

Enterprise Project Launch 
Fundraising  

mailto:https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ruoQme1h324
mailto:https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ruoQme1h324
mailto:https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeaihXFVBfRztEWZeATjTgQn0zdjulPiCmfMlY00pYAWU7rMw/viewform
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Tutor Grid 2022 – 23 
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If you have booked and paid for a locker for your 
child they should now be making full use of it. So far, 
the introduction of these has been very successful 
and pupils have been very grateful.  

We still have lockers available. Please see below how 
to book. 

If you have any questions please contact 
Sarah Williams on s.williams@wansteadhigh.co.uk 

Pupil Lockers 

mailto:s.williams@wansteadhigh.co.uk
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Show Your Support for Mental Health 
Week 6th - 12th February 2023 
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After February half-term the Drama department is offering 
pupils to complete the LAMDA qualification. Depending 
on uptake weekly sessions will cost approximate £8 each, 
financial support can be offered for those eligible for free 

school meals. If interested please contact 
hello@louderdrama.com with the subject “LAMDA Tuition 
@WHS” 

mailto:hello@louderdrama.com
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